





ENGLISH COMPULSORY HSSC-I

SECTION - A (Marks 20)

Time allowed: 25 Minutes
Section – A is compulsory. All parts of this
section are to be answered on this page and
handed over to the Centre Superintendent.
Deleting/overwriting is not allowed.

Do not use lead pencil.

حد الال و وي ساس كريم واست محمد و ساس كرناهم مركز عمد كريسكات كردوان

Version No.					R	OLL N	UMB	ER		
3	0	0	1	3						
0	•	•	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	0
0	1	1	•	1	1	1	1	①	①	1
2	2	2	2	2	2	2	2	2	2	2
•	3	3	3	•	3	3	3	3	3	3
4	4	4	4	④	4	4	4	4	4	4
(3)	(5)	(5)	⑤	(5)	(5)	(5)	6	⑤	(3)	⑤
6	6	6	6	6	6	(6)	©	6	6	(6)
7	7	7	7	0	7	7	0	7	7	T
(8)	(8)	(3)	®	(B)	(8)	®	(3)	8	8	(8)
9	9	9	9	9	9	9	9	9	9	9

Answer Sheet No.	ogen filozofika
------------------	-----------------

25.64 70	ہر سوال کے سامنے دیے گئے ،کر بکولم کے	Invigilator Sign	
-() / / 9 6/13	2 - C 2 - C - C - C - C - C - C - C - C	Inviunator Sign.	

	Fill the relevant bubble against each of	uestion acc	ording to cur	riculum: 💧	Candidate Sign				
	Question	A	В	C \\	D	Α	В	С	ם
1.	'A suspenseful story about a puzzling event that is not solved until the end of the story' is called:	Biography	Fantasy	Mystery	Legend	0	0	0	0
2.	The opposition of forces, essential to the plot is called:	Exposition	Conflict	Plot	Denouement	0	0	0	0
3.	The term described as the "turning point of the story" is:	Falling action	Denouement	Rising action	Climax	0	0	0	0
4.	A true story about a real person's life written by someone else is called:	Narrative	Autobiography	Persuasive	Biography	0	0	0	0
5.	Which one of the following exemplifies oxymoron?	We ran as if to reach the moon	Camel is the ship of desert	The wind lies asleep in the hands of dawn	Time is past, and all its aching joys are now no more	0	0	0	0
6.	The meanings of 'whet' are:	To be satisfied	To be delighted	To sharpen	To be angry	0	0	0	0
7.	We should notthis law. Choose suitable phrasal verb:	Do away with	Do with	Do for	Do in	0	0	0	0
8.	I would like to give you some <u>pragmatic</u> suggestions that will help you in the selection of career. Choose the synonym of the underlined word:	Unpractical	Psychic	Idealistic	Realistic	0	0	0	0
€.	Which of the following sentences cannot be changed into passive voice?	Ali threw the ball.	The story sounds really good.	The dog bit the boy.	Who taught you this poem?	0	0	0	0





1875			Taggregation of the same					· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
	Question	Α	В	С	D	Α	В	С	D
10.	Identify second conditional sentence from the given sentences:	If it rains, you will get wet	If it rained, you would get wet	If it rains, I take an umbrella	If it had rained, you would have gotten wet	0	0	0	0
11.	Reading helps me relax after a long day. The underlined word is:	Infinitive	Past participle	Present participle	Gerund	0	0	0	0
12.	Which of the following sentences carries correct order of adjectives?	She was wearing beautiful new red shoes	She was wearing red beautiful new shoes	She was wearing beautiful red new shoes	She was wearing new beautiful red shoes	0	0	0	0
13.	He ran the room, panting for breath. Fill in the blank with correct preposition:	At	Into	In	Over	0	0	0	0
14.	Which one of the following words carries a slient letter?	Devise	Diversity	Divine	Debt	0	0	0	0
15.	'The man offered his handkerchief to the sobbing lady'. The sentence inters that:	The man scolded the lady	The lady is rude	The man and woman are spouses	The man has good manners	0	0	0	0
16.	It tooklong time to discover Atlantic. Choose suitable group of articles.	A, The	The, An	An, A	A, An	0	0	0	0
17.	There is no possibility for you to reach home by six in the evening. The underlined part of the sentence is a/an:	Abstract noun	Countable noun	Collective noun	Appositive noun	0	0	0	Ο.
18.	Rashid and Aliyan sent e-mails to each other over the summer. Which type of pronoun is used in the given sentence?	Demonstrativ e pronoun	Relative pronoun	Reciprocal pronoun	Distributive pronoun	0	0	0	0
19.	The fireworks show will start after the sun goes down. The underlined part of the sentence is:	Adverb clause	Independent clause	Noun clause	Adjective clause	0	0	0	0
20.	The chief lived in a house built of stones. The underlined part is:	Adverb phrase	Prepositional phrase	Noun phrase	Adjective phrase	0	0	0	0

----1HA-I 24001-30013-(B)-----



ENGLISH COMPULSORY HSSC-I

Time allowed: 2:35 Hours

Total Marks Sections B and C: 80

Answer the questions in Section 'B' and 'C' at the place specified for it therein on the separately provided E-Sheet. Write your answers neatly and legibly.

SECTION - B (Marks 40)

Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions appended to it. Note: Question No. (i) about summary writing is carrying 08 marks while rest of the questions carry 04 marks $(8 + 5 \times 4 = 28)$

grew up in the south of Spain in a little community called Estepona. I was 16 when one morning, my father told me I could drive him into a remote village called Mijas, about 18 miles away, on the condition that I take the car in to be serviced at nearby garage. Having just learned to drive and hardly ever having the opportunity to use the car, I readily accepted. I drove Dad into Mijas and promised to pick him up at 4 p.m., then drove to a nearby garage and dropped off the car. Because I had a few hours to spare, I decided to catch a couple of movies at a theatre near the garage. However, I became so immersed in the films that I completely lost track of time. When the last movie had finished, I looked down at my watch. It was six O'clock. I was two hours late!

I knew Dad would be angry if he found out I'd been watching movies. He'd never let me drive again. I decided to tell him that the car needed some repairs and that they had taken longer than had been expected. I drove up to the place where we had planned to meet and saw Dad waiting patiently on the corner. I apologised for being late and told him that I'd come as quickly as I could, but the car had needed some major repairs. I'll never forget the look he gave me. "I'm disappointed that you feel you have to lie to me, Jason". "What do you mean? I'm telling the truth".

- Write down the summary of the given passage and suggest a suitable title.
- Why did the writer accept his father's offer? (ii)

How did the writer decide to do spend his spare time?

(iii) What in your opinion could be so interesting about the films that made writer to lose track of time? OR

What could be really upsetting penalty for the writer? Would it be sufficient?

- What lame excuse, the writer had made to avoid trouble? Was his reason justified? (iv)
- What does writer infer by the sentence: "I'll never forget the look he gave me"? Explain. (v)
- How did writer's father respond to writer's narrative? Describe the manner. (vi)

Write the meanings of any four of the underlined words

- Read the following poetic extract carefully and answer the questions appended to it: (2+2+2=06) Q. 3
 - ١. And both that morning equally lay In leaves no step had trodden black. Oh, I kept the first for another day! Yet knowing how way leads on to way, I doubted if I should ever come back.

Questions:

- (i) What is the theme of the given stanza?
- (ii) Which road the poet has chosen to go and why?
- (iii) What poetic devices are used in the given stanza? Identify any two with examples.

OR

- Ethereal minstrel! Pilgrim of the sky! II. Don't thou despise the earth where cares abound? Or, while the wings aspire, are heart and eye Both with thy nest upon the dewy ground? Thy nest which thou canst drop into at will, Those quivering wings composed, that music still! Questions:
 - (i) What are the qualities of the bird mentioned in the stanza?
 - (ii) Explain the tone and mood of the given stanza?
 - (iii) Which poetic devices are used in the stanza? Give examples of any two.

Page 1 of 2 (English Comp)

	B.	Atten	npt any ONE of the following questions:	(0 6)
		(i)	What is meant by characterization? Explain different types of characterization wit a play you have recently read.	h reference to
		(ii)	What is most important element of a story? Explain with reference to any piece o	f literature you
		(.,)	have read.	
		77.		
			SECTION - C (Marks 40)	
Note:		Attemp	t ALL the questions.	
Q. 4	Write	a job a	pplication for the post of sales manager.	(80)
			OR	
	Write	an app	lication to the CPO for improvement in security condition in your area.	
Note:			ites are advised not to mention their real names and addresses.	
Q. 5	A.	Pick	the correct phrasal verbs to complete any six of the following sentences appre	opriately: (06)
	(i)	Why	do you want to so soon? (go away, go from)	
	(ii)		attendance in classes may(fall on, fail off)	
	(iii)		is ill, but doctors say that she will (pull through, pull down)	
	(iv)		vill like to hockey (take up, take to)	
	(v)	Plea	se and look at me directly. (turn against, turn around)	
	(vi)	The	bank will not their loan. (write down, write off)	
	(VII)		s are as time passes.(pass down, pass over)	
	(viii)	Thie	ves can in case you do not have good security arrangements. (break out, bre	eak in)
	В.	Use	the correct form of verbs given in parentheses. (Any SIX)	(06)
	(i)	The	plane (arrive) at 3:30.	
	(ii)	He (I	leave) before you went to visit him.	
	(iii)	i (wri	ite) the letter when he arrived.	
	(iv)	They	/ baby (cry) all morning.	
	(v)	It sta	arted to rain when we (play) cricket.	
	(vi)		hanked me for what I (do).	
7.	(vii)	I (no	t see) him since we met a year ago.	
	C.	Pun	ctuate the following lines/paragraph:	(04)
		It she	ould however be kept in mind that nothing is constant except change	
Q. 6	Write	a letter	to the District Health Officer regarding poor sanitation conditions in the city.	(08)
Q. 7	Tran	slate the	e following passage from English to Urdu.	(08)
			e is perhaps most obvious effect of global warming. The vast ice sheets of the Arc	tic are getting
	smal disap low t like t too k	ler ever opearing ying are much, bi ong, ma	ry year. Many glaciers the huge rivers of ice that flow in slow motion down the region completely. Melting ice contributes to rising sea levels, which could flood and deseas. Sea levels have already risen by 8 inches over the last hundred years. That minut as the oceans warm and the glaciers melt, levels will continue to rise faster and my long-lying villages, towns, cities and islands will be threatened by flooding. (OR)	mountains are stroy homes in ight not sound faster. Before
			ogue between two friends on the advantages and limitations of online education. (in EIGHT sets of conversation relevant to the topic other than opening and closing)	Dialogue must
			——1НА-I 24001-(В)——	

Page 2 of 2 (English Comp)

r	-	-	-	٩
ı	-		3	1
			4	ı
			3	ı



ENGLISH COMPULSORY HSSC-I

SECTION - A (Marks 20) Time allowed: 25 Minutes Section – A is compulsory. All parts of this section are to be answered on this page and handed over to the Centre Superintendent.

Deleting/overwriting is not allowed. Do not use lead pencil.

حدد الل الذريب-السك عدايات ال صفي دس كرناهم مركوب واسف كريد كان كرود باد العدى المادد فلم ب-السيد بسل كااستمال منوعب-

ans.	Ver	sion	No.			RC	DLL N	UMB	ER	
3	2	0	1	2						
0	0	•	0	0	0	0	0	0	0	
①	①	1	0	1	1	①	1	1	1	
2		2	2	•	2	2	2	2	2	
•	3	3	3	3	3	3	3	3	3	
4	4	4	4	4	4	4	(4)	(4)	4	
5)	⑤	(5)	(5)	(5)	(3)	(5)	(5)	⑤	(5)	
6	6	6	6	6	(6)	6	6	6	6	
Ø	\bigcirc	7	\bigcirc	⑦	7	0	7	7	7	
B	(8)	(8)	8	(8)	(3)	8	(8)	(8)	(8)	
9	9	9	9	9	9	9	9	9	9	

Answer	Sheet	No.	

ر سوال کے سامنے دیے گئے ، کر کھولم کے مطابق ورست دائرہ کو پر کریں۔	Invigilator Sign.	
--	-------------------	--

	Fill the relevant bubble against each	question acc	ording to cu	rriculum:	Candidate Sign						
	Question	Α	В	С	D	Α	В	С	D		
1.	The introduces the characters and setting in a story or play.	Denouement	Plot	Conflict	Exposition	0	0	0	0		
2.	'Falling actions', is a situation in a play or a story that releases tension after:	Denouement	Exposition	Climax	Beginning	0	0	0	0		
3.	"A short story, more specifically one in which animals play the part of human beings," is called:	Novel	Fable	Parable	Tale	0	0	0	0		
4.	Which one of the following sentences uses alliteration?	The calm lake was a mirror	Laughter is the music of soul	He is as innocent as an angel	Fly over waste fens and windy fields	0	0	0	0		
5.	The meaning of 'disgruntled' is:	Delighted	Disable	Angry	Satisfied	0	0	0	0		
6.	We should notthis law. Choose suitable phrasal verb:	Do with	Do for	Do in	Do away with	0	0	0	0		
7.	His silence was more <u>eloquent</u> than his words. Choose the word that is similar in meaning to the underlined word:	Caim	Meaningful	Apathetic	Indifferent	0	0	0	0		
8.	Which of the following sentences cannot be changed into passive voice?	see the	She loves burgers	I drank plenty of water	A tiny bird lived under the caves	0	0	0	0		
9.	Identify second conditional sentence in the given sentences:	If it rained, you would get wet	If it rains, I take an umbrella	If it had rained, you would have gotten wet	If it rains, you will get wet	0	0	0	0		





11

*	-	•		è	۰
æ	-		-	О	ı
			7	а	ı
			1		ı

Ŧ	•	=		=
ŧ	1		7	ı
1	1			
2	1			Ł

	Question	Α	В	С	D	Α	В	С	D
10.	Swimming in a river or the stream is so much fun. The underlined word is:	Past participle	Present participle	Gerund	Infinitive	0	0	0	0
11.	Which of the following sentences carries correct order of adjectives?	They live in an old wooden wonderful house	They live in a wonderful old wooden house	They live in a wooden old wonderful house	They live in an old wonderful wooden house	0	0	0	0
12.	He ran the room, panting for breath. Fill in the blank with correct preposition:	Into	ln	Over	At	0	0	0	0
13.	Which one of the following words carries a silent letter?	Either	Weather	Wrist	Hither	0	0	0	0
14.	'Silkworm eats green mulberry leaves and produces silk'. The sentence infers that:	Silk is always in green colour	Silk is expensive	Silk is very fragile	Silk is a natural product	0	0	0	0
15.	English is language of people of England. Choose suitable group of articles:	A, An	An, The	The, A	A, The	0	0	0	0
16.	The capital of France, <u>Paris</u> , is a popular destination for tourists. The underlined part of the sentence is a/an:	Uncountable noun	Collective noun	Appositive noun	Abstract noun	0	0	0	0
17.	You may receive any thing that you like. The underlined word is alan:	Relative pronoun	Distributive pronoun	Reciprocal prono <mark>u</mark> n	Demonstrative pronoun	0	0	0	0
18.	After the rain stopped, we went outside to play. The underlined part of the sentence is:	Independent clause	Noun clause	Adjective clause	Adverb clause	0	0	0	0
19.	The blue sky could be seen from the mountain. The underlined part is:	Prepositional phrase	Noun phrase	Adjective phrase	Adverb phrase	0	0	0	0
20.	'A fictional story that is very imaginative and uses strange or unusual characters setting', is called:	Fantasy	Mystery	Legend	Biography	0	0	0	0

----1HA-I 24001-32012-(D)-----

total tipe.	R	OLL NU	JMBE	R	
	T				
	1				

11



ENGLISH COMPULSORY HSSC-I

Time allowed: 2:35 Hours

Total Marks Sections B and C: 80

Answer the questions in Section 'B' and 'C' at the place specified for it therein on the separately provided E-Sheet. Write your answers neatly and legibly.

SECTION - B (Marks 40)

Q. 2 Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions appended to it.

Note: Question No. (i) about summary writing is carrying 08 marks while rest of the questions carry 04 marks each.

(8 + 5 x 4 = 28)

The young seaguil was alone on his ledge. He had been afraid to fly. When he had taken a little run forward to the brink of the ledge and attempted to flap his wings, he became afraid. He felt that his wings would never support him. So, he bent his head and ran away back to the little hole under the ledge where he slept at night. He failed to muster up courage to take a plunge in the air. His father and mother had come around but he could not move. The previous day, he had watched his parents flying with his brothers and sister, perfecting them in the art of flight, teaching them how to dive for fish. He had seen his older brother catching his first herring. Next, morning, he stepped slowly to the brink of the ledge. Only his mother was looking at him. She was standing on a little high hump on the plateau. Now and again, she tore at a piece of fish that lay at her feet and then scrapped each side of her beak on the rock. The sight of the food maddened him because he had not eaten anything since yesterday. How he loved to tear food that way, scrapping his beak now and again. His mother had picked up a piece of fish and flew across to him with it. He leaned out eagerly. But when she was waited a moment in surprise, wondering why she did not come nearer, and then, maddened by hunger, he dived at the fish. Then a monstrous terror seized him. His heart stood still. But it only lasted a minute. The next moment he felt his wings spread outwards. He could feel the tips of his wings cutting through the air. He was soaring gradually downwards and outwards. His family was praising him. He was no longer afraid. He had made his first flight.

- (i) Write down the summary of the given passage and suggest a suitable title.
- (ii) Why was the young seagull afraid to fly?

OR

How did the seagull feel when he looked at the food? Explain.

(iii) How did his mother made him to fly?

OR

What were his feelings when he dived at the fish?

- (iv) What did the seagull watch the previous day?
- (v) What lesson do you learn from this story?
- (vi) Write the meaning of the underlined words from the context. (any four)

OR

In the given passage distinguish between what is clearly stated and what is implied?

Q. 3 A. Read the following poetic extract carefully and answer the questions appended to it: (2+2+2=06)

The world is too much with us; late and soon,

Getting and spending, we lay waste our powers;

Little we see in Nature that is ours;

We have given our hearts away, a sordid boon!

This Sea that bears her bosom to the moon;

The winds that will be howling at all hours,

And are up-gathered now like sleeping flowers;

For this, for everything, we are out of tune;

Questions:

- (i) How do we waste our powers?
- (ii) What does 'sordid boon' mean?
- (iii) What poetic devices are used in the given stanza? Identify any two with examples.

OR 11 Let me not to the marriage of true minds, Admit impediments. Love is no love, Which alters when it alteration finds, Or bends with the remover to remove. O no! It is an ever-fixed mark That looks on tempests and is never shaken; It is the star to every wand'ring bark, Whose worth's unknown, although his height be taken? Questions: (i) (ii)

- What poetic devices are used in the given stanza? Identify any two with examples.
- What view of love does the poet present in the given stanza?
- (iii) How does the poet compare love with the guiding star?
- B. Attempt any ONE of the following questions:

(06)

- Does the time and place affect the characters and plot of the play? Explain with reference to (1) the play or story you have recently read.
- (ii) What is meant by conflict? Explain with reference to a play or story what is the 'main conflict' and the 'minor conflict'.

SECTION - C (Marks 40)

Note: Attempt ALL the questions.

Q. 4 Write a job application for the post of marketing manager. (08)

OR

Write an application to the CPO for improvement in security condition in your area.

Note: The candidates are advised not to mention their real names and addresses.

- Q. 5 A. Pick the correct phrasal verbs to complete any six of the following sentences appropriately: (06)
 - when I was riding it. (came off, came of) (i) The seat of the bicycle ___
 - (ii) their wealth to hospital, (make up, make over)
 - (111) and you will write the homework in an hour. (set off, set to)
 - __ old people in new places (run across, run away) (iv) Sometimes we
 - his speech. (take down, take after) (v)
 - (vi) until they return. (sit up, sit in)
 - The attendance in classes may ______ (fall on, fall off) (vii)
 - Why do you want to _____ so soon? (go away, go from) (viii)
 - В. Use the correct form of verbs given in parentheses. (Any SIX)

(06)

- (i) The boy removed his hat and (enter) the classroom.
- (ii) My sister likes (watch) English movies.
- (iii) When Ali goes to the city, he (meet) his friends.
- (iv) The little girl (fall) on his back when she kicked him.
- (v) The antique jewellery was (steal) from the gold shop last night.
- The office (not reply) to my letter yet. (vi)
- Although they had (rise) the bar, the athlete cleared it. (vii)
 - C. Punctuate the following lines/paragraph:

(04)

Let s just go by ourselves this time her father answered rather shortly

Q. 6 Write a letter to the District Nazim complaining about the defective drainage system of your city. (80)

Q. 7 Translate the following passage from English to Urdu. (08)

A street beggar can be seen everywhere; at the bus stop, railway stations, religious places, markets etc. some beggars are crippled, lame and some are blind. They are unable to earn their livelihood. Whereas some are healthy and they do not deserve our sympathy. We should see that they take up some profession. They should not be allowed to beg. On my way to school I saw a beggar daily. He wore old rags. He was partially blind. I felt pity seeing him but I couldn't heip. I could only pray to God to help him to earn his livelihood. I hope he will be earning at his own in future.

(OR)

Write a dialogue between two friends on the choice of a profession. (Dialogue must have at least EIGHT sets of conversation relevant to the topic other than opening and closing)

----1HA-I 24001-(D)----